
SD 4H FINALS MEETING 

MARCH 2, 2025 

2:00 PM 

VIA ZOOM 

Present were President Brandon Spencer, Bryce Baker, Teri Heninger, Kim Larson, John Keimig, Kathy 

Monnens, Mary Kay Sell, Joy Meyer, Mandy Healy, Scott and Clark County representative. 

Brandon called the meeting to order at 2:07 PM. 

Teri moved to approve the agenda. Seconded by Kim. Agenda approved. 

Mary Kay moved to approve the Oct 24, 2024 meeting minutes. Seconded by Kim. Motion carried. 

TREASURERS REPORT 

Teri reported the balance in the checking account is $41,417.78. Kim moved to approve the Treasurer’s 

report.  Seconded by Mary Kay.  Motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Brandon provided a brief update on the outstanding Accounts Receivables.  There is approximately 

$3,600 still owed from last year.   

Kim presented the Rodeo Secretary report.  She has received approximately 250 entries, which is up 

significantly compared to last year at the same time.   

The Finals committee is still in need of a board secretary.  Martee Laron will post the position on Social 

Media. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

AMBASSADOR COMMITTEE – Joy Meyer is replacing Pauline Witte as the point of contact for the 

Ambassador Committee.  The current Ambassador Eva Healy has traveled statewide promoting SD 4-H 

Rodeo.  In response to a question from Brandon, Joy and Mandy Healy noted they would make contact 

with the local hotels sometime in April or May.   

STOCK COMMITTEE – The deadline for Stock bids is March 15th.   

BBQ COMMITTEE – Bradon will reach out to Regina to see if she will continue to coordinate the BBQ for 

this year.   

PERSONNEL – Tyson Paxton has agreed to line up the judges for this year.  Teri will line up the timers.   

SPONSORSHIP COMMITTEE – Teri, Bryce and Brandon secured the saddle sponsors for this year.  

Brandon noted social media posts will go out thanking the sponsors.  

PRIZE COMMITTEE – Kerry Hostutler has agreed to head up the go round prize and Kathy Monnens will 

order the buckles from Tres Rios.  Kathy noted the buckles will cost $120.00 each and Tres Rios will 

sponsor three again this year. 



NEW BUSINESS 

To alleviate the parking congestion, Brandon would like to implement Parking Passes this year.  Each 

family would be allotted one trailer and one vehicle pass per family.  He asked the committee to come up 

with some thoughts and/or suggestions on the best way to execute the plan.   

Faith Lutheran Church has agreed to take care of the gate and the Hockey Association will run the 

concession stand. 

Teri has agreed to contact Wheelhouse Plumbing and AMR. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Kathy Monnens briefed the committee on Rodeo Approval Forms.  The deadline is April 1st.  

Teri and Kim have agreed to design the program this year.  

The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 22, 2025 at 7:00 PM CT. 

Teri moved to adjourn. Seconded by Bryce. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        


